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May 15, 2023 
 
 
Via eLibrary 
 
The Honorable Kimberly D. Bose  
Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
888 First Street, N.E.  
Washington, D.C. 20426  
 

Re:  Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation  
 Informational Filing – Hurley-FC 

Projected Annual Transmission Revenue  
Requirement for the Period June 2023 through May 2024  
Docket No. ER20-715-000 

  
Dear Secretary Bose:  
 

Central Hudson Gas and Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson”) hereby submits 
for informational purposes its projected Hurley-FC annual transmission revenue 
requirement (“ATRR”) for the period June 2023 to May 2024 in accordance with 
Description of Annual Update Process (“Protocols”) set forth in the NYISO Open Access 
Transmission Tariff (“OATT), Section 6.12.5.2.2.  This is filed with the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) in accordance with the Protocols, which 
requires Central Hudson to calculate and request the NYISO to post to its website 
annually the Hurley-FC ATRR on or before April 15th and further provides that an 
Informational Filing be filed by May 15th with the Commission, including reflecting any 
changes in response to comments submitted by interested parties.  The Informational 
Filing does not require any Commission action.    No interested party had submitted 
comments by the May 1, 2023 deadline.  

 
This Informational filing includes three attachments.   
 
Attachment A is an Excel spreadsheet that summarizes the ATRR computations.  

The projected ATRR for June 2023 through May 2024 is $2,346,279.  This is the first 
ATRR for the Hurley Project, which entered plant in service (FERC Accounts 101 or 
106) in May 2023. 
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Attachment B is a .pdf of the Excel spreadsheet shown in Attachment A.    
 
Attachment C is a list of minor changes made to the formula rate to enhance 

transparency, correct line numbering and referencing and for general clean-up.    
 
  Central Hudson is providing a copy of this filing to all parties to Docket No. 

ER20-715-000 as well as to interested parties who have indicated that they wish to 
receive such updates.    Additionally, as required by Section 6.12.5.2.2. of the Protocols, 
Central Hudson is providing this informational filing to the NYISO for posting on its 
website.   

 
Please contact the undersigned at (845)486-5831 or pcolbert@cenhud.com with 

any questions regarding this matter. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Paul A. Colbert 
 
Paul A. Colbert 
Associate General Counsel 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
On behalf of Central Hudson Gas and 

Electric Corporation
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that I have this day, May 15, 2023, served via e-mail or by 

first-class mail, a copy of the foregoing on each party on the official service 

list compiled by the Secretary in this proceeding. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Paul A. Colbert 
 
Paul A. Colbert 
Associate General 
Counsel Regulatory Affairs 
 
On behalf of Central Hudson 

Gas and Electric Corporation 


